
 

  
 
Dear Parents, 
Thank you for all your continued support. 
This school year started quite different from usual due to the COVID-19 pandemic all over the world.  We truly 
appreciate all your cooperation and understanding to make sure that children can get as proper education as 
possible although it must have been quite hard for you to support them every day.  Without your warm support, we 

 have done this online learning.  We would like to show our greatest gratitude to you.  We  have 
found out the situation after June.  We truly want to restart our school and see you all very soon. 
Under this circumstance, we might have to change some of our schedule, events or activities.  Regarding some of the 
changes, we have already decided and informed to you.  There can happen more changes.  But still, we prioritize 
children s mental and/or physical growth to anything else in deciding those changes.  We would like to ask you for 
your kind cooperation and understanding. 
Last but not least, I would like to thank you for all your encouragement and warm messages to our teachers who have 
been doing their very best.  Your words have encouraged us quite a lot. 
 
Dear YGK friends, 
Hello, friends.  I can t wait to see you all.  We  have a normal school life within several months because of the 
spreading of this new virus.  Many of you have spent most of your time at home.  You might have found it hard to be 
unable to go out, play with friends or teachers at YGK, etc.  We definitely have been through a tough situation. Let s 
do many things together with friends and teachers when we are back to school.  We need to stay healthy to have a lot 
of fun.  Washing hands is quite important to keep our body strong and healthy.  Let s be sure to wash hands regularly, 
such as after coming back from a park, after using toilet, before eating, etc.  When you are healthy and strong, your 
family and us, teachers feel so happy.  We really look forward to seeing you soon. 
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And the light goes on shining in the dark; it is not overcome by the dark  John 1:5 
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PUPPY CLASS 

We welcome everyone to the puppy class. It is good and relieving that finally we got to see each other. We would like 
to thank everyone for your cooperation in making the online classes possible. 

Now that we meet the students face to face, we would like to spend a lot of time together doing fun activities and 
getting to know each other better. We are looking forward to having many conversations during our lunch time 
together and hearing all about your favorite things. We would also like to go outdoors and play games, which we 

ine meetings. 

We will practice going out to the park and enjoy the late spring. It is almost rainy season now, so maybe we can also 
have fun jumping in the puddles. 

 

 

 

 
Hello students, parents and co-teachers. My name is Anindita. I am from India.  
I gained my Bachelor's and Master's Degrees in India from the University of Tripura. 
I also had my Nursery Teachers Training course because I have always wanted to be a teacher and work with 
children.  
During my free time, I like to listen to music, watch movies, read books and also do embroideries and crafts.  
I had been working as a kindergarten teacher for five years now; two years in India and three years in Japan.  
I am very excited to join YMCA this year, where I will be teaching the Puppy class.  
I am very hopeful that together, we will create a safe environment for the children, where they can play, have fun, 
explore and also learn in the process. 
I am really looking forward to knowing all the new students and parents. 
 

 
 

 
 

2 3  
YGK

 
 

 
My name is Ayako Bito. 
I've been working at YGK since 2004. 
I studied early childhood education in Lesley University in Massachusetts. 
I have a 10-year-old son. 
I am very excited to be a puppy teacher. 
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KITTEN CLASS 

 

Hello, Kitten parents! 

We would like to say how excited we are to start the 2020/2021 school year together with you and your child! As now 

the students are entering the new classroom, new environment and new exciting moments are waiting for them. 

There are new things they will experience and figure out more as now they are growing both physically and 

intellectually. We might have some interesting challenges, overall, we will make sure the students will experience fun 

moments and activities while learning something new that interest them most! Let's work together to create a 

conducive atmosphere and support them to grow as a unique and bright individual. 
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Hello, my name is Emmy Febrianti. I'm from Indonesia. I've been teaching for almost 6 years here at Yokohama YMCA 

Global Kindergarten. I have received a Bachelor degree in Art from the Harapan Bangsa Institute of Technology in 

Bandung, Indonesia. 

Before joining YMCA Global Kindergarten, I was teaching for 2 years in a Montessori based kindergarten and 3 years as 

an Art teacher in a national plus/international School of Sekolah Bogor Raya.  

To be a teacher is my passion and my childhood dream. I love to paint, cook, sing, and write. Back in Indonesia, I was 

an author for some children stories that had been published in an in-flight magazine.  

I believe that 2020/2021 will be an amazing year for all of us! I deeply appreciate your kind cooperation. Thank you 

very much! 
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YMCA/YGK family parents, kids and co-teachers -- Hello!  
At the outset, I thank God for allowing me to join you and be part of this educational family. 
I'm Lotess C. Melloria, born and raised in the Philippines. 
In 14 years of continued schooling from Elementary to College, I earned my College Degree by God's grace and my 
parent's support. I'm the oldest of the three kids in the family. 
Both my father and mother were educators. My father is now with our Creator. My mother has retired from 
government service and now enjoying life with her two grandkids. 
I would say, both of them have great impact in my career choice. Their lifestyle was my personal inspiration. 
Immediately after my College Graduation, I became a teacher. I got married to a Minister and we opened a Day Care 
Church School to serve the kids in our community. 
Then, after 7 years we decided to further our studies for few months and moved to Bangkok, Thailand for Missions 
where I worked as a Teacher in Private and Government Schools. After almost 6 years we went back home and served 
again in our previous workplace. I thanked God for the experiences and challenges we had that helped in making me 
become. Our services did not limit us to those places but I had the opportunity to work with my husband again to 
Cambodia as NGO volunteer workers in an Orphanage or Children's Home for almost a year. My husband continued 
his Missionary work while I worked as a Teacher too in Elegant International School. I felt I was so blessed to serve 
international schools of various cultural development. I did have good working relationship in schools I have been at. 



Unfortunately, the parents of my husband died in old age and so my hubby being the youngest in their family went 
home. I went with him too. It was he who took charge of the farm property left behind. I was not accustomed to their 
lifestyle that we agreed that I go to work in Japan where I have my younger brother and his family work.  
I love kids and love to teach them. I'm not blessed to have my own children but this did not make me sad. I believe 
God has better purpose than this in my life. 
My strength in the service is my attitude in trusting God that I can do things specially in training kids that my job may 
give glory to God. I believe in myself and my hard work to achieve my goals - to meet; 
 -  I want to stay in a place where I can grow my career along with the institutional growth like yours. 
- I want my spouse and loved ones to reach out to people far and near for a meaningful life well-lived. 
 
These are all about me and this I tell you... I am to you all a friend and a workmate. Here with you to share and care 
for one another. We are a TEAM -  an acronym meaning  Together Everyone Achieve More!  
Thank you, everyone. God bless us. 
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CUB CLASS 

 

Hello, I am Josh Manning from England. I graduated from Zenos academy (Bristol, England) I have been a teacher in 

YMCA since I moved here to Japan in 2017. In my free time I like to travel, play basketball, play computer games and 

watch movies. 

This year I will be a cub class teacher. I was the puppy teacher for these years. Students and I have so many fun and 

amazing memories, so I feel so lucky to be able to experience even more with them this 

year together! 
 

2017 YGK

 

 



 

Hello! My name is Sachiko 

perience fun things with them! :) 

Sachiko 

 

 

 

FLOATER TEACHER AND ADMINISTRATOR  

Hello! My name is Shayne Candia and I will be one of your child's kindergarten teachers this year.  

This is my fourth year as a teacher at YMCA Global Kindergarten. My experience includes two years of teaching food 

science to High school students at a Montessori school  in the Philippines and three years of teaching kindergarten here 

at YGK. I have completed Montessori Early childhood teacher training and  have obtained Teachers of English to 

Speakers of Other Languages (TESOL) certifications.  

And being new to motherhood, I am currently taking online certificate in Child rearing by Yale University in order to 

understand the complexity  of children. 

My mission as a teacher is to give as many meaningful experiences as possible to children to let them discover the 

beauty and goodness inside of them as well as in others. 

My hobbies are singing and reading books. I also love nature walk. I have a two-year-old son and I enjoy spending time 

with him in the park. 
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Hello.  I am Reiko Nakamura, the administrator of YGK. 

I spent most of my childhood days near Lake Biwa in Shiga prefecture.  I love trees, plants, flowers, bugs, birds and 

animals especially horses. 

I am excited to have another great year with you.  I shall do my best to make YGK a good  
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Website  https://language.yokohamaymca.org/ygk/ 

Check our Facebook page!     → →→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→→  



 

 
 

 

 

I majored in  

I used to live in Taipei when I was a child and have met a lot of people from many different countries. Those encounters 

made me realize that people could understand each other even if they do not use the same language. 

I lived in Bangkok for one year when I was a school student.  I studied English and communicated with many Asian 

people there, and I came to understand the fun of communication. 

Then I went to live in Dubai, with my two sons, and there again had many experiences. 

Those experiences, have made me want to help children to understand different cultures, communicate with friends 

and grow as global citizens. 

At home, I am the mother of two boys.  If you have any worries or concerns in raising your children and if you want 

someone to talk to, please feel free to talk to me. 

I look forward having another year with cute little Joey children.  I will do my very best for the sake of their happiness.  

Thank you for your cooperation. 
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This is my second year at YGK Joey class.  I came to know the pleasure of since I 

helping children at preschool as a caregiver. I worked as an English teacher at nursery school and as a class teacher for 

1-3 year olds at preschool. 

Dedicated to safe and comfortable environment, I want children to enjoy playing, to get to know class rules and have 

o keep my class full of smiles throughout the year. 
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